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EDITORI

EDITORIAL
Hallo Everyone,

Here it is Christmas and New Year once more. It is hard to know where the time has gone. I seem to have done little Austineering this year, but those events I did get to were even more enjoyable. I mentioned the Swanage Railway Rally last month but there were several other rallies to savour. Another highlight for me was the Michael Sedgewick Rally. This is organised by the National Motor Museum and usually starts or finishes at Beaulieu. This year it did both! Blest with exceptionally good weather, we had a splendid 90 mile run through the New Forest before returning for a very pleasant tea.

One of the hallmarks of this time of the year, apart from the usual festivities is the preparation of the events calendar. Those who Iike to get rather farther afield than Dorset should look at the Association Magazine. Issue A has the initial calendar produced by combining all the dates notified by the Clubs while Issue B has updates and late entries. Key dates are also shown on our back page as reminders.

While on the topic of dates, I have listed a few VSCC events for the more sporting readers. Let me know if you wish to attend any as I can usually get tickets at discount rates: Staying with VSCC news, I note that Jo Moss is well in the lead for the Ladies Trophy.

And so on to this month's edition: I am grateful to Tony Day for the Cryptic Crossword puzzle, that should keep you all busy till the New Year's Day run with Glyn (see back pages for details). Biddy has provided another profile and there is an important article by Phil concerning Club Runs; Terry T has some thoughts on an Austin Weight Watchers Christmas Diet.

One of my annual problems is that I shall be out of the country for the last three weeks of January and so will miss both of Mervyn's January Specials: the Quiz and the Skittles Night. I would be very grateful for offers to report on these enjoyable events. Please let me know if you are willing to help.

Last but by no means least, may I welcome on your behalf our latest member - Don Roper. I have no details of his location or car but no doubt all will be revealed when we meet at a Club Night.

And finally many thanks to all those who have contributed to this august journal over the past year. To you and all club members, may I wish a very happy Christmas and a prosperous New Year.

See you at Club Night, Miles
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SECRETARIAL

Well Folks!

I sit here with the central heating going full bore, on the coldest night of the year so far. I must admit that I can't raise much enthusiasm to venture down to the garage, despite the fact that the restoration of Paul Henwood's Box has just begun!

Paul Mainzer and Emma organised the November Club run to the west of Shaftesbury rather a cold day but the real fire, good food and beer soon brought us round. All in all, a good day; no doubt a report will appear shortly.

Thanks to Bernard, Jackie, Paul and Phil, we all had an excellent November Club Night with the Annual Auction. Biding was a little slow - blame it on the recession!

There has recently been some concern over a batch of new "Australian" pistons and a couple have been tested by a professional metallurgist. It would appear that the case hardening on the gudgeon pins of this batch was overdone and the pins are failing. The problem has been brought the attention of the importers who in turn have informed the manufacturers of the problem. If you have any concerns over your pistons, please contact your supplier.

Well, the season of goodwill and cheer is almost upon us. On behalf of your committee, have a good Christmas and a prosperous New Year. See you at Club Night or at the Annual Dinner,

Cheers, Gary
DUSTY'S WEST BAY RUN - AN ACCOUNT OF THE OCTOBER CLUB RUN

Driving through the flurry of autumn leaves, 12 cars left Wimborne to set forth on Dusty's (Clubman of the Year) Run. We wended our way through the lanes of Dorset and although we did not get wet we went through lots of 'PUDDLES'. True to form, Dusty had found a TRACK for a bit of excitement, which thankfully was dry (as I had just polished the car!).

We emerged from the leafy lanes to get a splendid view of Portland Harbour and Weymouth, before turning inland yet again this time down a gated road which Glyn and I had not seen since we were in North Wales. Luckily all the gates were open as it is usually my job to jump out and open them if they are not. We travelled through the picturesque villages in 'Hardy Country' past the not-so-pretty electricity pylons towards Hardy's Monument set high on the hillside. The village of Little Bready was well worth a longer stop in the future.

We were now not very far from West Bay and the watering hole. Along the way the column of cars seemed to grow and when we arrived at West Bay, our 12 cars had turned into I6! After partaking of refreshments, most of went fort a bracing walk along the cliffs and back for a cuppa before making our way home.

It was very good to see some new members on the run, also Richard and Margaret Cressy in their new Special. Many thanks to Dusty and Jane for a very interesting run. Glyn and I had never been down some of the lanes and that is a miracle after 18 years of club runs.

Pat Llewellyn
AUSTIN SEVEN BEGINNINGS - 39 - A STORY OF AUSTIN FOLK GRAHAM and EILEEN LEE
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Graham and Eileen are the proud owners of an Austin 7 Special with 1937 chassis and 1932 engine, registration PSU 582. Despite their having been members for some eighteen months, you may not have seen too much of them: Graham earns his living crewing in the glamorous and exciting world of professional yacht racing. However, they both attend club meeting when they can.

Typical of so many students, Graham's first car was also a two-seater Austin Special. The only difference was, ..yes!....you've guessed it: the price. The first cost £15, the second,....well, we are much too polite to mention it. As a student he ran the first around Liverpool for 12 months and promptly, without any trouble, sold it for £14 - 19 - 6d. Therefore had to be prior to 1970 then didn't it? Apparently, he was selling it to a friend and didn't want to make a profit out of him!  PSU has a slightly wider and longer body ,of plywood by courtesy of its Trials - yes?

Meanwhile our hero has the proverbial 'box of bits" and a rolling chassis, i.e. 90% of a Nippy. With more help from Gary and no doubt other Club members this 1933 baby will, sometime next year, be on parade, driven by ??Eileen?? What a lovely Winter Project to be involved in.

BB September 1993

RADIATOR MAINTENANCE

All Austin Seven radiators were designed to provide the engine with adequate cooling under all working conditions. With this in mind they were constructed with top and bottom collection tanks to hold the required water capacity and the facility to extract heat from the cooling water via the air flow through the core. Whilst all Austin Seven radiators look similar, they can be classified into two types:
TYPE 1 - All Pre Ruby Models.

These are originally of honeycomb construction and generally have a long and trouble-free life. The very early models have the problem of insufficient cooling area but this was rectified by increasing the radiator height. The only other problem concerns the method of mounting the radiator to the surrounding cowl.

The original mounting consisted of two felt lined metal brackets which supported the bottom tank while the filler neck was supported by a rubber ring to prevent chaffing where it passes through the cowl. This method provides excellent support providing the felt and rubber wearing devices are in good condition. Any deterioration or wear will result in damage to the bottom tank or to the radiator neck. These points need careful monitoring in original undisturbed radiators.

Early types with honey comb cores can give many years of trouble free motoring with the advantage that if severely blocked, the top tank can be removed and the core tubes manually cleaned. This cleaning method cannot be employed on the later type replacement cores. These are called "film section”, a term which relates to the method of construction, which many members will have seen at the recent video session.

TYPE 2 - Cowl-Fronted Ruby Derivatives.

These again, if still in original condition, give many years of trouble free motoring. Being of increased height, they do not suffer from so many over-heating problems.

However, after many years of use, one problem can arise with the method of mounting the bottom tank. The method employed was to soft solder two mild steel threaded rods straight into holes in the bottom tank. These threaded sections then locate onto pressed steel brackets in the engine bay. The radiator bottom rests on felt pads with springs, nuts and washers completing the location of the threaded sections. Everything is fine until the mild steel rods corrode and drop out with a resulting loss of cooling water.

A suggested modification is set out below and in the accompanying diagrams. It has the advantage of completely sealing the holes in the bottom tank. The top support for the radiator is provided by a combined radiator and bonnet support bracket. This is very robust and gives very few problems.

The suggested modification to the Ruby Type bottom radiator mountings is outlined below: 
1. Obtain two pieces of threaded brass rod 5/16" in diameter and 1½ " long.

2. Braze or silver solder these rods centrally onto a brass backing plate 1" square and 1/16" thick.

3. Carefully mark out the measurements of the engine bay support brackets onto the bottom tank, thus ensuring that the brass plates correspond with their counterparts in the engine bay when they are soldered into position.

Refer to the diagram on page 4 for details.

The soldering of the brass plates to the bottom tank requires a certain amount of care and skill because of the risk of melting the solder Joint between the radiator core and the bottom tank. Excessive heat should not be employed. If in doubt, take the prepared plates and the radiator along to your local radiator specialist.
Coolant for all models.

To fill your cooling system use only the best quality anti-freeze. It is beneficial to leave it in all year round as most modern mixtures contain additives which reduce corrosion on aluminium and iron and to inhibit the build up of sediment in the core tubes.

Adapted from an article by Eddie Loader which first appeared in the Midland Austin Seven Club Journal in 1991.
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MAKING SURE WE ALL GET THERE

With so many people on our runs, your committee have been looking at ways of ensuring that we all arrive at the destination via the chosen route! If for some reason someone gets detached from the group then we need to ensure that we all know the location of the lunchtime pub. We also need to provide information for any latecomers who may have had a problem on their way to the initial departure point. Finally, for the benefit of everyone, and in particular new members, we thought it a very good idea to repeat the few simple rules for successful convoy travel.

Once all the proposals are working well, we may need to consider splitting popular runs to avoid problems for traffic following up to 15 Austin Sevens.

Here then are the important proposals for club run organisation:

MAPS
Please always carry a map with you in case you get lost.

Run Details (1) Run organisers will give each car driver a small proforma giving details of the pub name and location, including its approximate geographical position in relation to the nearest town/major road. The reverse of the form will have a reminder of the simple rules for convoy travel
(2) If you arrive late but the run has not yet departed then it is your responsibility to find out details of the venue.

(3) If you arrive late and the run has left, the organiser will pin details on a small note in the following locations:

•
Ringwood Car Park - tree behind the bottle bank.

•
Safeways Car Park, Wimborne - Tree behind car park sign on the left hand side of the entrance.
Simple Rules for Convoy Travel

•
Always keep the car behind in view. If it disappears, slow down and stop as soon as it is safe to do so
•
If you turn off the route, always "mark the corner" by staying in sight until the next car can see your turn. If it is unsafe to stop on the corner, think carefully where you can safely stop and be seen. 
Well, that's it Folks - apologies for the formality but with a few improvements we can all enjoy our club

runs even more.

Regards

Phil Whitter  on behalf of the Committee
CLUB NOTICE BOARD

For Sale

1936 Austin 7 Opal Complete less seats. Needs restoration. Call Bernard Cowley on 0202 887666

1935 Austin 7 Opal In need of much restoration. Non Runner but spare engine, wheels and some parts. £1500. Also Ingersoll Rand compressor, 2HP single phase, 200 litre £250 plus many professional restorer's tools. Ring Barry (ex Club member) on 0202 314 063.
TWO IMPORTANT ERRATA (MISTAKES!)

In last month's article "How Fast Will It Go, Mister?" Bill Williams recommended brake adjustment was mis-quoted. With all the wheels off the ground, adjust the front brakes to come on before the back and the near-side back before the offside, not the other way round, as I wrote!

Also in my final fling of senility I put my old works number as Dusty's home number for the broken lip replacement - it should have been 0202 575167.

Regards, Phil
PISTON FAILURES

Readers may recall that there have been two recent failures of Australian sourced piston assemblies (Casting reference WS100). Both have been experienced by members of the Dorset Austin Seven Club. Examination by a qualified metallurgist has shown that these resulted from the failure and total break up of the gudgeon pin, with the consequent breakage of the gudgeon pin bosses and then the piston crown. The pistons themselves were of satisfactory material, correctly heat treated but the pins had been given no refining treatment after carburising and quenching, resulting in a core hardness that ranged from HV530 to HV610. Normal core hardness should be within the range HV260 to HV380. The effect of this is a core of virtually no ductility and a pin of very low fatigue strength.

Unfortunately. components such as gudgeon pins. are usually manufactured in fairly large batches and any errors of heat treatment are picked up by inter-stage destructive testing. If such faults are not sorted out 'in process' it is unlikely that they will be found except by destructive sampling of the finished batches. There are non-destructive tests that will differentiate good and bad pins but these are not readily available, nor are they routinely used in manufacture.

A copy of the formal report of the examination of the piston/ gudgeon pin assembly has been passed to the importers. Should you have any worries about new pistons you have recently purchased, please refer the problem to your supplier.
VSCC EVENTS in 1994

This is an incomplete list, the more distant events are not shown. Please see me if you want to know more: More events will be listed next month.

January

15 - Measham Night Navigation Rally, based on Thirsk in North Yorks. 29 - Driving Tests at Brooklands

February

[image: image14.png]5 - Herefordshire Trial based on Ledbury.

26 - Pomeroy Trophy, for touring cars based on Silverstone

CLUB EVENTS

DECEMBER

Saturday 11 Dec
Club Christmas Dinner. It was a great night out, Hope you all made it!

Thursday 16 Dec 
Club Night. Meet for the last time in 1993 at the Elm Tree, Hightown for a Noggin and Natter. No spares unless you have made prior arrangements for that last minute buy with Phi-I.

Sunday 19 Dec
Club Run. Meet at 10:15 for a 10:30 start at Safeways Car Park, Wimborne. Gary will be leading so make sure you have a full tank of fuel!

Thursday 30 Dec
 Committee Meeting. A week later than normal, the Committee will meet at the Tyrell's Ford.
Deadline for January Issue - Thurs 30 Dec 93

JANUARY

Saturday 1 Jan 
New Year's Day Run. What better way to start the year than a run through the Dorset country side with Glyn, Pat and most of the Club! Meet at the Ringwood Furlong Car Park at 10:45 for an 11:00 start.

Thursday 6 Jan
8 ish Till Late. Meet at the Tatnam Wimborne Road, Poole for a natter.

Thursday 20 Jan 
Club Night. Apart from all the usual attractions, Merv is organizing another of his famous Quiz Nights Here are the subjects you will have to bone up on: Entertainment, Music, General Knowledge, Current Affairs, Nature, Sport and of course the Austin Seven. Teams can consist of 4, 5 or 6 people so don't be shy, come along and join in.

Sunday 23 Jan
Club Run. Lawrence has planned a special day out so meet him at 10:30 at

-Wimborne Car-Park for a 10:45 start. Further details next month.
.

Thursday 27 Jan 
Committee Meeting. Once more at the Tyrell's Ford, 8 pm as usual. 
Saturday 29 Jan
Skittles Evening. Details are on page 7.

Deadline for February Issue - Mon 31 Jan 94
FEBRUARY

Main details follow next month but make a date now for:

Saturday 26 Feb
Barn Dance. Another highly popular event, Mervyn will give full details in the New Year.

OTHER EVENTS

Saturday 29 Jan
VSCC Winter Driving Tests. This very popular event is held each year at

Brooklands near Weybridge in Surrey. Start is usually very early which will allow time to get back in time for the Skittles that evening at Sturminster Newton! See me for further details.
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